
 

Secretary’s Report 2022/23 
 

The club was at last able to have an uninterrupted year after the past 

3 years of Covid. 

 

The club continues to attract new members no doubt due to the 

excellent facilities we enjoy as provided by Monash Council. 

 

The courts are now 5 years old and are still in excellent condition. 

 

Players have shown a lot of interest for competition with the club 

now fielding at the weekends 17 junior and 7 senior teams and 7 

teams in night competition during the week. 

 

Donald Smith, I thank for his efforts to improve and grow the club. He 

is always looking a different opportunities which would be of benefit 

to the club. 

 

Peter Splatt 

Secretary 

Oakleigh Tennis Club 

 

 


